November 23, 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians of Centreville Community School: 

The Superintendent has sent a communication through School Messenger informing you that there is a positive case of COVID-19 in our school.

I would like to reassure you that we are following the directives of the district and Public Health to manage the exposure at our school, and are committed to communicating updates to you through SchoolMessenger and our school website. 

As mentioned in the Superintendent’s message, Public Health officials will contact you if your child has been in close contact with the confirmed case and will inform you if your child must self-isolate. If you have not been contacted by Public Health officials, your child can continue to come to school.

I encourage you to talk to your children about any worries they may have. Model calmness and remain diligent about handwashing, masks, and social distancing. Resources are available to help you and your child understand what is going on and how to stay safe. For more information, please go to:
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/coronavirus-disease-covid-19/resources-parents-children.html

For more information on the provincial response to COVID-19 please visit:
https://www2.gnb.ca/content/gnb/en/corporate/promo/covid-19.html

In the meantime, if your child is showing any symptoms of COVID-19, you should:

1. Register them online for a test by clicking "Get Started" on the GNB Corona Virus website (www.gnb.ca/coronavirus) or,
2. Call Tele-Care 811 or,
3. Contact your primary care provider.

To reach the Fredericton and Upper River Valley Public Health general inquiry line, please call (506) 325-4621 or 453-3071.

I want to express my gratitude to all the families of Centreville Community School as you continue to do your part to stay safe during this unprecedented time. 

Sincerely, 


Mrs. R. Sharkey
Principal, Centreville Community School
